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 Vermillion Township  
Regular Meeting Minutes 

March 2, 2023 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Larry Ring 
Supervisor Audrey Felty 
Clerk Cindy Ladzun 
Treasurer Nick Rueger 
Attorney Leah Koch 

 
Chairman Ring opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The 
supervisors reviewed the February 2, 2023 meeting minutes and Felty motioned to accept them as 
written. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.   
 
Rueger presented the claims to the Board. Felty motioned to accept the claims as presented. Ring 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. Rueger noted that he had located the 
backup claim/disbursement for Earl F. Anderson from the BOA meeting. He presented it the Board for 
review. It was also noted that Ring and Rueger met with a representative at Vermillion Bank and were 
able to increase the six-month CD for the $390,000.00 from 3.48% to 4.25%. Rueger provided a verbal 
summary of the treasurer’s report and explained to the Board a report that is pulled from CTAS called 
the Cash Control Statement that will be used going forward. Felty motioned to accept the treasurer’s 
report as presented. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.   
 
Road and Bridge Update - Otte noted that gravel in the ditches has been an issue, however he doesn’t 
know how to get away from it this year. Otte will notify Ring of any soft spots on the roads this spring 
that may require gravel.        
 
Old Business: 
• Resident, Craig Ohern attended the meeting to discuss the progress happening at his property. 

Ohern inquired about building a new shed. It was noted that an ag shed application would come 
before the Board and an application for an accessory building could be sent directly to the Building 
Inspector.  

 
New Business: 
• USW 662 Union Hall Consumption & Display Permit Application - Felty motioned to approve the 

renewal application. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried 
• Fence Zoning Clarification - A resident would like to put up a fence in the rural residential district 

and per current ordinance, a fence is not permitted. After further discussion, the Board directed 
Koch to work on an amendment to the current ordinance and present it to the Board at the next 
meeting.   

• Spring Road Tour - The Board scheduled the Spring Road Tour for April 22, 2023 from 9:00 am - 
11:00 am.  

• WHP Plan Amendment - The Board was presented a copy of the Approval and Implementation 
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Intent letter from the City of Vermillion.   
 

Other Business:    
• Going forward the Building Inspector will provide the Board with a list of active permits monthly.   
• Residents, Melissa & Tim Vanderlinde attended the meeting to discuss the drainage easement at 

their property. Clerk Ladzun will be in contact with the resident on what can possibly be done 
going forward.   

• The Board was presented a Memorandum from Dakota County Transportation Department 
regarding ongoing projects happening within the township.   

• Discussion was had on whether information should be posted regarding the possible vacation of a 
small portion of 205th Street at the Annual Meeting. The Board decided nothing needs to be 
posted at this time.   

• Ring mentioned that the Dakota County meeting to address additional deputies within the 
townships that is scheduled for tonight will also be brought up at the DCTOA Spring Annual 
Meeting. 
 

Adjourn: 
Felty motioned to adjourn at 8:28 pm. Ring seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion 
carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 
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